
ARMORED TRUCK ROBBERY AND SHOOTING
UNKNOWN SUSPECTS 

PHILADELPHIA, PENNSYLVANIA 
OCTOBER 12, 2023

DETAILS
On October 12, 2023, at approximately 2:30 p.m., a Brinks truck servicing the ATM at the Bank of 
America located at 1950 South Christopher Columbus Boulevard, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, was 
robbed by two unidentified male suspects. The Brinks employee was approached by the two suspects, 
one of whom was armed with a black handgun with an extended magazine. The Brinks driver 
attempted to fight off the suspects and, in the process, one of the suspects took the Brinks driver’s 
duty firearm. The driver was subsequently shot in his side and, after falling to the ground, the suspects 
kicked him in the head. The suspects fled in a 2022 Chevy Malibu with a bag of money from the Brinks 
driver. The vehicle was left in West Philadelphia, where it was recovered by the FBI.
The two suspects are described as Black males with thin builds. They wore all black clothing and black 
ski masks.

REMARKS
The suspects may have ties to Camden, New Jersey.

SHOULD BE CONSIDERED ARMED AND DANGEROUS
If you have any information concerning this person, please contact your local FBI office or 
the nearest American Embassy or Consulate.
Field Office: Philadelphia
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